
 

 

 

         Public Property & Safety Committee                                                                                      
                                                                December 3, 2012 

 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Jim Brey, Alderman Eric Sitkiewitz, Alderwoman Jill  

    Hennessey, Alderman Tyler Martell, Alderman Scott McMeans 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: City Engineer Val Mellon, Deputy Engineer Greg Minikel, Deputy 

    Police Chief Brennan, Fire Chief Manis, Alderman Jason Sladky,  

    City Fleet Manager Kevin Glaeser, Alderman Dave Soeldner,  

    Kimberly Zeller,  Mr. Chris Stanke  

 

Chairman Jim Brey called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. 

 

Alderman Eric Sitkiewitz made a motion to approve the September 24, 2012 minutes. 

Alderwoman Jill Hennessey seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Public Input: None 

 

1) Discussion and possible action on request (12-637) regarding traffic signage at intersections 

Woodridge Dr. and Stoneybrook Dr.  Alderman McMeans, Deputy Engineer Greg Minikel and 

neighborhood residents Chris Stanke and Kimberly Zeller spoke regarding this subject.  

Alderman Sitkiewitz made a motion to deny the request. Alderman Brey seconded the motion.  

Discussion.  The motion passed 4 – 1.  Alderman McMeans voting nae. 

 

2) Discussion and possible action regarding the purchase of an ambulance. Fleet Manager Kevin 

Glaeser and Fire Chief Manis spoke regarding this.  Alderman Sitkiewitz made a motion to grant 

the request and purchase before the end of  2012.  Alderman McMeans seconded the motion.  

Discussion.  The motion passed 5 – 1. 

 

3) Discussion and possible action on Ordinance (12-624) from Tracey Klickman on behalf of 

Carrie Curcio to waive fee for ambulance transport on 7/25/11.  Motion by Alderwoman 

Hennessey to place on file.  Seconded by Alderman Martell.  Discussion.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 5-0. 

 

4) Discussion and possible action on Memorandum (12-659) from Alderman Soeldner relative to 

inconsistencies to accident spill cleanup fee.  Alderman Soeldner and Chief Manis gave 

information regarding this. Motion by Alderman Sitkiewitz and seconded by Alderwoman 

Hennessey to have the Fire Chief change the invoice to say “clean up of hazardous fluids.” 

Discussion. Motion carried  5 – 0. 

 

5) Discussion and possible action on Memorandum (12-661) from Alderman Soeldner regarding 

parking near St. Francis of Assisi Parish on Waldo Blvd.   Alderman Soeldner gave a synopsis 

regarding the parking.  Alderman McMeans made a motion to place this on file.  Alderwoman 

Hennessey seconded the motion.  Discussion.  Motion passed 5 – 0. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

6) Discussion and possible action on Memorandum (12-660) from Alderman Soeldner regarding 

traffic coming out of the Kwik Trip on Dewey and S. 42
nd

 St.  Motion by Alderwoman 

Hennessey to place this on file.  Seconded by Alderman Sitkiewitz.  Discussion.  Motion carried 

5 – 0. 

 

7) Discussion and possible action on Communication (12-573) from Rita Schroeder requesting 

removal of “stop” sign at 819 S. 20
th

.  Discussion.  Recommendation to remove the sign.  

Discussion.  Motion carried 5 – 0. 

 

8) Discussion and possible action on Ordinance (12-651) creating Section 8.250 of the 

Manitowoc Municipal Code regarding ejection and exclusion from parks.  Alderman Brey read 

the proposed document.  Alderman Brey will request Assistant City Attorney McDaniel to attend 

the next meeting to have more discussion regarding this. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Alderman McMeans, seconded by Alderwoman Hennessey.  Motion 

carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Richard P. Schwarz 

Building Inspector 

 


